The Honorable John Cornyn                                                         Saturday, April 21, 2012
United States Senate
517 Hart Senate Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20510-4304
     This letter of appeal is to adopt a new policy for admitting a Robert D. Dittman into the armed forces of the United States of America. I have been in acquaintance of Robert for over eighteen years. I have served my country in the armed forces in the U. S. Navy and as a police officer in the state of Texas. I am retired from the Adult Probation Dept. in San Antonio, Texas. 

     Robert has served his country in the United States Coast Guard Auxiliary for many years as a volunteer Staff Officer. His present and past achievements are to be applauded, as he is an Eagle Scout of the Boys Scouts of America. Robert has also committed his time with the Civil Air Patrol. He is also a General Class Amateur Radio Operator; these are just a few of his many accomplishments. 

     Robert at this very time is studying to become an attorney at one of, if not the most prominent law schools in the country, St Mary’s University in San Antonio, Texas. This young man will be a graduate this year 2012. 

     His will to never give up hope, is a virtue that many people do not share. His willingness to challenge what many other people would not even dare do. He has stood steadfast in his beliefs to overcome and apply his talents wherever they are most needed and appreciated. 

     Robert has stood in the offices of government officials, also with military leaders while being presented Certificates of accomplishment within his realm of service to his country. 

     I would like to reiterate that Robert soon will be a law graduate and has achieved so much in his life. I have watched this young brilliant man exceed what most visually impaired people would not even dare do. I have seen many sighted individuals left in puzzlement with his accomplishments.

     Robert’s dream is to become a Judge Advocate General Corps (JAG) Officer. This field is not a line officers duties but rather a military attorney, where brain rather than combat duties are required. Robert’s acquaintances with the U. S. Coast Guard or any military JAG duties are requested to be reviewed and allow this visually impaired person to live the American dream of overcoming and be placed in the United States Armed Forces. 

     Many Impaired individuals are serving in the armed forces at this very time. Some serve on active duty without limbs and use prosthetic limbs. Robert has the latest electronic devices to guide him as well. Please review this and present this case to be admitted under a new policy for impaired individuals.

Johnny W. Herring Jr.                                                                                

